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(ir=. Theorin, Swecen)

The question of chemical wezpons has heen a priority item in the multilateral
disarmament nesmotiations in Geneva for the last 15 years. It is gratifying to
note the progress made during the last year's sessions of the Conference on
Disarmament towards a total nirohibition of chenical weapons. The full process of
drafting a multilateral convention is now well under way. ' '

The Ad Hoc Committee on Chemical 'zapons has continued its work this year by
a three-week session, covering some of the nost vital issues of a futurz Convention
on Chemical ileapons. The work of the Ad hHoc Committee ‘resultad in further
clarification of some of the issuzs involved, while other issues were identified anc
explored for the benefit of the future ne-otiations in the Ad Hoc Committee under:
its new Chairman. Althouch prosress during this meeting was limited, the work was
carried out in a zood nolitical atmosphere

T would like to anpzal to all countries producing or considering producing
chemical ueapons. History clearly tells us that disarmament can never be achieved
through armaments. All States must therefore rafrain froa producing chemical
weapons -~ binary or others -~ durinz the nejotiations on a convention pronibiting
such weapons. ot

Last year my delegation submitted draft provisions of a treaty prohibiting the
release or dissemination of radioactive material for hostile purposes. Our draft.
proposal addresses, in particular, onz of the major outstandinz issues, that of .+
releasing radiocactive material through attacks on nuclear facilities. The draft

proposes a prohibition asainst attacics on nuclear facilities causing destructlon,
damage or injury throush radiation.

For our part we were pl=ased to see the uork on this matter revitalized diring
last year's session. l!lc hope that tiis year the Conference will nake tangible
progress towards such a treoaty.
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(Mr. Wegener, Federal Republic of Germany

The positive momentum generated by the two major Towers should, in the view
of my delegation, primarily be instilled into the ongoing negotlatlons on
chemical weapons. The Federal .Government attaches the highest significance to a
rapid conclusion of a world-wide, internat ionally verifiable chemical weapons
ban. As in past sessions, my delegation expects to contribute to the success of
these negotiations by concrete and constructive proposals.



